ANNUAL REPORT

It is with great pride and purpose that we present the Annual Report for the
academic year 2024-2025 of M.A.M. College of Engineering and Technology (MAMCET).
This year has been marked by academic advancements, research milestones, student
achievements, and overall institutional growth that reflects our commitment to excellence

in engineering education.

Established in 2008, MAMCET began its journey with four undergraduate programs
with an initial intake of 240 students. Over the years, we have expanded to seven
undergraduate and four postgraduate programs with an annual intake of 1,700 students.
We are supported by 100 faculty members and 75 supporting staff. Among the faculty,
15 are holding Doctoral Degrees, and 12 are pursuing PhDs. This year, the Department
of Electronics and Communication Engineering was recognized as a Research Centre by

Anna University, a significant step forward in our research endeavors.

Our academic departments have continued to strive for excellence. The
Departments of Electrical and Electronics Engineering, Electronics and Communication
Engineering, and Information Technology were granted with NBA accreditation status for
three years . Our students maintained a strong performance in the Anna University

examinations, placing MAMCET among the top-performing institutions.

Faculty contributions have been significant. Several faculty members published
papers in SCl and Scopus-indexed journals and presented their work at international
conferences. Notably, faculty members received awards for academic excellence,
contributed book chapters, and successfully completed prestigious certifications such as

NPTEL and ATAL FDPs.



Students have demonstrated remarkable innovation and drive. Seven student
teams were awarded grants in a state-level hackathon. A notable student startup received
Rs.1 lakh award and mentorship support. Teams advanced to national finals in innovation
challenges, and final-year students received funding under the TNSCST Project Scheme.
Students also participated in technical workshops, project contests, and national-level

competitions, securing top ranks.

Our training and placement cell facilitated recruitment drives by over 26 companies,
resulting in a placement rate exceeding 90%. Students were placed in both IT and core
sectors with an average annual package of Rs.3 lakhs. Dedicated training programs in

aptitude, communication, and technical skills were integral to this success.

Co-curricular and sports activities continued to thrive. Our students won accolades
in athletics, badminton, swimming, cricket, and volleyball at the zonal and state levels.
The NSS and YRC units carried out social initiatives such as blood donation camps,

cleanliness drives, drug awareness programs, yoga day celebrations, and CPR training.

We have strengthened collaborations with industry and research institutions
through strategic MoUs, including with the IIT-Madras Incubation Cell. Faculty and
students actively participated in innovation ecosystems, industrial visits, and

entrepreneurship development programs.

As we reflect on the progress made this year, we recognize the invaluable
contributions of our faculty, staff, students, alumni, and partners. MAMCET remains
committed to fostering innovation, academic rigor, and social responsibility. With

continued support, we look forward to a future of impactful growth and excellence.



